
December 21, 2022

Mr. Jim Masters
Henry County Public Schools
326 Main St.
New Castle, KY    40050

RE:  Property Acquisition of 20 Acres Adjacent to the Henry Co. High School to the South and East -
        Letter regarding potential environmental or safety hazards

Dear Mr. Masters:

Sherman Carter Barnhart has visually inspected the referenced site. We find no evidence of
environmental or safety hazards regarding future school use of the property.

Observations:

The site is being used as farmland. No structures exist on site. An existing crude oil line was exposed
above grade where it crosses a drainage way, but no evidence of damage or leakage was observed.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Chad Hutchins, PLA, LEED AP

Cc: Kenny Stanfield, Justin McElfresh, Tom Smith, Mike Bashikhes
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